
Battlement Mesa Oil & Gas Committee 

Meeting with Antero 8/19/2009 

 

Present: 

Committee Members –  Bill Nelson (Chair), Don Mumma, Lynn Shore, Chuck Hall and 

“Mac”McCurdy. 

Antero Representatives - Kevin Kilstrom, Lars Inman and Jon Black 

 

The purpose of this meeting was to review the proposed drilling schedule and pace thereof. 

First was presented a list of influencing factors affecting drilling schedules. 

 Next, we were told that Antero is proposing a “Phased Approach”. The total drilling area would 

be split into 3 geographic areas allowing drilling and completion operations to be clustered. 

Today’s discussion was focused on Phase 1, which would be a 3-4 year plan covering pads in the 

SE portion of the PUD, i.e. pads K, E and G plus the Watson Ranch pad outside the PUD. 

 At the same time the water facility (F) and related infrastructure would be installed. The area 

would comprise approximately 70 10-acre down-hole locations. This would also give Antero an 

opportunity to more accurately define the deep reservoir potential in the Mancos formation 

and also provide sufficient well inventory for them to meet lease obligations. 

Traffic would access the PUD via the Una Bridge. 

Antero estimated that their Application to Garfield County in connection with the Major Land 

Use permitting process would be done around October 1, 2009. 

 


